InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax: 011 52 747 47 138 11

Diputado Juan José Castro Justo (PRI)

Chair of the Government Commission de Guerrero, Mex.  
	via fax:   011 52  747 47 210 47

Diputado David Jiménez Rumbo (PRD)

Member of the Government Commission de Guerrero, 

	via fax: 011 52 747 47 152 85

Diputado Cuauhtémoc Salgado Romero (PRI)

Chair of the Justice Commission de Guerrero, México
	via fax: 011 52 747 47 229 18

Diputado Max Tejeda Martínez (PAN)

Member of Govt. Commission & Justice Commission de

                                                            Guerrero, México 

	via fax: 011 52 747 47118 41

Diputado Heriberto Noriega Cantú (PRS)

Member of Govt. Com. & Human Rights Commission de

                                                             Guerrero, México


June 25, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are extremely concerned that the Congressional Justice Commission is not supporting the bill that the governing Congress in the state of Guerrero is considering that would criminalize ''forced disappearance'' (when someone is clandestinely deprived of their liberty by the authorities or their agents, with the authorization, support or acquiescence of the state).   Although current Guerrero State legislation prohibits the crime of kidnapping for ransom, it does not address ''disappearance'' at the hands of the authorities or their agents.  Because of this, the offence goes unpunished and relatives of the ''disappeared'' remain in perpetual distress, receiving neither justice nor redress.  Mexican federal legislation dealing with “disappearance” is also inadequate.  This ''Bill of Law to prevent and eradicate the forced disappearance of persons in Guerrero State” would prevent and punish this crime in Guerrero, and set an important precedent for all of Mexico.  It was put forward by local non-governmental organizations (NGOs) and the State Human Rights Commision (Coddehum) because it would bring the state legislation into line with international human rights standards.

We strongly urge you to: 

· welcome the willingness of Guerrero State Congress and Executive to consider adopting the special law criminalizing forced disappearance proposed by local NGOs and the Coddehum;

· urge the members of Congress to adopt the bill to ensure that Guerrero state legislation meets international standards;

· remind members of Congress that there has been widespread use of ''forced disappearance'' in the state of Guerrero over the last three decades and they are obliged to ensure that effective legal mechanisms are in place to prevent and punish its use by state authorities;

· urge members of Congress to pass the bill before the end of the ordinary sessions of Congress, or, if they fail to do so, to commit themselves to a specific timetable to vote on the bill in extraordinary congressional sittings at the earliest possible date to insure the approval of the bill. 

For Peace with Justice,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  Lic. Juan Alarcón Hernández, President of Coddehum ~ via fax: 011 52 747 47 121 90/102 51P

      Ambassador Carlos Alberto De Icaza Gonzalez, Embassy of Mexico~ via fax: 202 728 1698

UA 213/04 Mexico

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
I R T F














